Great Barrington Fire District


Minutes for Prudential Committee Meeting on September 5, 2023
Great Barrington Water Department

17 East Street Great Barrington MA 01230
Board Members and Employees Present:


Walter Atwood



Chairman – Prudential Committee
Kenneth Schumacher



Member – Prudential Committee

Robert Hammer



Member – Prudential Committee

William Brinker



Member – Prudential Committee


Pete Marks




Superintendent


Cynthia Ullrich



District Clerk

Guests in attendance:

Kathleen McCormick
(departed at 4:50)
McCormick, Murtagh & Marcus
The meeting was called to order at 4:35 P.M. by Prudential Committee Chairman, Walter Atwood.

Citizen Speak Time:
After reviewing the cost differential for the GBFD & H.W.W. interconnection, Kathleen McCormick gave the board options pertaining to the Housatonic water interconnection building setback.  She suggested the board not apply for a variance or a special permit and place the building at the 50-foot setback on an acre of land.  KM and Peter Puciloski (attorney for Forest Row property owners) will work on opening the planned unit residential development (PURD) placed on the property and draft a purchase and sales agreement. 

Approve the Minutes of the Meeting of August 15, 2023:
WB made a motion to approve the minutes from the August 15, 2023 meeting.  RH seconded the motion. Motion passed with a unanimous vote.
Superintendent’s Report:

PM reported the final connections have been made on the line leading to the pumping station (off of Maple Avenue). Due to a defective piece of pipe the line would not pressure test.  After replacing the defective pipe, the line pressure tested.  He is planning on starting with replacing the water main on Mahaiwe Street.
PM stated the permit for the ultra violet upgrade at the pumping station has been filed with the D.E.P.
Financial Report:
CU submitted a lead service line engineering service agreement from Tighe & Bond and the following warrants:



Warrant #7 dated 8/18/2023

Warrant #8 dated 8/25/2023 



Warrant #9 dated 9/1/2023 

BH made a motion to accept the lead service line engineering service agreement. WB seconded the motion.  Motion passed with a unanimous vote.

Old Business:  
CU told the board that CH at 33 Silver Street paid a sizeable amount on the outstanding water bill and has set up a payment schedule to satisfy the remaining balance.
New Business:
Having concluded its business, Mr. Atwood moved to adjourn the meeting and the meeting was adjourned without objection at 5:00 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,

Cynthia Ullrich

District Clerk
